West Central Neighborhood Council Meeting 

West Central Community Center 

Minutes of January 14, 2009

Members in Attendance:  Brenda Corbett, George Craig, Kelly Cruz, Luann DeWood, Dan Herbers, Kay Howard, Joy Peltier Jones, Bea Lackaff, Rose Matisse, Jenny Mele, Annette Owen, Helen Sandifer, Dorothy Spoerhase, JoAnn Stewart
Excused: Judy Craig, Rich Culname, Bonnie McInnis

Visitors: Steve Corker, Karen Kearney, Joe Shogan, Melissa Owen

As announced at the meeting and In accordance with Article III - Section 6 of the WCNC bylaws the following members are officially listed for the record as having been removed from the eligible voting list:

Jim Bannister, Donna Billeter, Lynn Camm, Joe Gellatly, James Gilmore, Eileen Gowen, Brian Hord, Edith Huey, Carrie Madsen, Cindy Overland, Tom Reese, Lindsey Reiswig, Peg Sammons, Elaine Sanford and Margaret Thompson.

I. INTRODUCTIONS: Our WCNC Chairperson called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. with introductions around the room.

II. Due to lack of a quorum the meeting minutes of November 12 and December 10, 2008 were not approved and will be deferred to the February 11, 2009 meeting.

III. Elections Nominations to be held on February 11, 2009.  Jenny (325-1467), Rose (325-0764) and Dorothy (328-0425) volunteered for the nominating committee.  Anyone interested in holding an elected office and being a member of the Executive Committee, please make contact with a member of the committee.  Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, C.D. Chair, Treasurer, Position #1 At-Large, Position #2 At-Large nominations from the floor will be at the start of the February meeting.
IV. Committee Reports:

· Treasury Report: $7,042.75 designated funds account and $512.94 in checking account

· Community Assembly Report: Luann reported the activities of the Community Assembly inclusive on the Plan Commission, Gang Ordinance, Crime Check return; Census Jobs information contact Sandy Scott, Office of Neighborhood Services at 625-6730

· Planning Update: WCNC had a great turn out for the first in a series of two City of Spokane Planning Sessions.  These sessions will be available for everyone to view on the City Planning Website www.spokaneplanning.org Our first Stakeholder meeting will be held on the 3rd Thursday on February, (19th), at the Native Project, 1803 W. Maxwell Avenue.  The meeting will begin at 6:30 pm.  All Council Members interested in this process are encouraged to attend.  Anyone with questions, please contact George Craig.

· NUSA Report:  Committee members consist of Brenda, Bea, Rose JoAnn, Jenny, Annette, Joy, George and Luann.  The tour route has been submitted to ONS and we are ready to move forward with committee work.  Welcome banners are being explored for the Broadway Streetscape.  We are in the process of coordinating with Holmes School posters showing West Central Neighborhood Pride.  The details of the tour are being worked out.  JoAnn will be chairing the presentation subcommittee for the entertainment for the event.  Much work in a short amount of time will be needed and all that have volunteered their talents are greatly appreciated.

· Banner Report: JoAnn is still working with DSP to secure banners; we appreciate the funding of this item: Margaret Heimbigner and anonymous donations that total an additional $90.00 for our designated funding.
· Community Development: George provided the 2009-2010 allocations presentation to the CD Board, all went well.  Some concern from the Board for future 2011 HUD allocations.  If Federal Fund cuts continue, the CD Board may consider have the shortages be absorbed through the neighborhoods
V. Discussion Items:

Council Member Steve Corker updated the WCNC on the issues under consideration by the City Council:

· S.C.R.A.P.S.

· Municipal Court

· Upcoming Public Safety ballot issue

· Upcoming “housekeeping” ballot issue

George brought to WCNC’s attention a brochure being distributed by a group called “Envision Spokane” purporting support of the WCNC and that our Council holds a “Board of Directors” position.  An informal poll around the room indicated that WCNC should address the issue in an Executive Committee meeting, to rectify the misnomer, with full notice going out to the WCNC membership.  

UPCOMING POSSIBLE AGENDA ITEMS:

· Presentation of the Shoreline Master Program by City Staff

· Municipal Courts Presentation

· Upcoming Bond Ballot Issues from City Council

